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ñYou cannot get 

through a single day 

without having an 

 impact on the world 

around you. What 

you do makes a  

difference, and you 

have to decide what 

kind of difference you 

want to make.ò 

~ Jane Goodall  

In This Issue 

¶ Council Amendment C188ï 

ESO30. 

¶ Pen Wetland Week 

¶ Aerial Photo Campaign 

¶ Stakeholder Committee 

¶ Wetland Reserve Project. 

¶ Nature Strips Policy 

¶ Annual General Meeting. 

¶ Help raise awareness for 

Save Tootgarook Swamp. 

Spring into Wetlands Day 
 

Save Tootgarook Swamp held the first of its new annual Swamp Wetland Day Events 
last September with great results. Despite the low rainfall over 2014 the swamp was 
still in fine form in September to impress all its visitors. Held at the Tootgarook Wet-
land Reserve, Truemans Road Sports Reserve, Spring into Wetlands Day, as the 
event was officially named, was a chance for us to interact and educate the public 
about wetlands and in particular our very special wetland, Tootgarook Swamp.  

We had a number of stalls set up on the day for community education and kids activi-
ties, including ourselves, Animalia, Friends of Tootgarook Wetlands Reserves, Seeds 
Bushland restoration and Birdlife Australia.  

Shire Natural Systems team member, Matt Stahmer, organised the Lions club to do a 
free sausage sizzle on the day with vegie burgers and drinks as well. Matt also ar-
ranged for well known local zoologist, Malcolm Legg, to do 2 wetland walks through 
the wetland alongside the Birdlife team and Seeds supplied some bird finder check-
lists and binoculars for the kids for the walks. 

We made up some great  free wetland bags for the day, which included some kids 
activities and games, shire brochures, Melbourne Water Waterways Kit and magnet, 
a Connie's Tootgarook Swamp card as well as a voucher for the Shire nursery for a 
free plant which Laura Crilley, Shire Conservation officer, organised. 

This is the third event weôve held for the swamp and though itôs lots of work organis-
ing and running it is always worth all the heartache in the end when we see people 
walk away with a new perspective on wetlands and a greater understanding and ap-
preciation of how important wetlands are for the health of our planet and indeed our-
selves.  

Preparations are underway for SPRING INTO WETLANDS 2015 so keep a look out 
for more details as we get closer to the event. If you would like to be part of the day in 
some way or have suggestions on things we could do weôd love to hear from you so 
throw us a line on Facebook, our website or email us at,                                   
savetootgarookswamp@outlook.com  

Save Tootgarook Swamp Newsletter       www.savetootgarookswamp.org January 2015 

Spring into Wetlands part of Peninsula Wetland Week  13th to the 21st of September 
2014 . 
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Council Amendment C188ï New ESO for Swamp. 
The Council is moving ahead with delivering on the changes to the Tootgarook Swamp zoning and protection that we mentioned in our 

previous newsletter.  

The first of these changes is in the form of Amendment C188  which includes R1184 proposing to replace the existing ESO24 over the 

swamp with a  new Environmental Significance Overlay, Schedule 30 (ESO30)  and extend it to cover other areas of the Tootgarook 

Swamp including Additional Council land at 113C-119 Truemans Road and 240 Hiscock Road (i.e. the Truemans Road Recreation 

Reserve and closed landfill); and The golf course component of the Village Glen.  

This Amendment was unanimously approved by Councillors and will now be prepared for exhibition before going to the Planning Min-

ister for final approval. 

This is the first big step in acknowledging the swamps value and significance to the people of the old, now and the future and itôs all 

come about because of community support and perseverance.  

ESO30 will add significant strength to the protection of the Tootgarook Swamp from inappropriate activities and developments. Some 

important points contained within the proposal ESO are: 

¶ The wetland is of state ecological significance 

¶ The presence and ongoing conservation of species within the wetland is important to the significance of the site  and maintaining 

its ecological character. 

¶ Regulation of use and development within the wetland and its catchment is necessary to protect and maintain its ecological val-

ues and environmental services, including the provision of viable habitat linkages between the wetland components (inundated 

and dry land), waterways, buffer areas and the marine receiving environment of Port Phillip Bay. 

Proposed Environmental Objectives to be achieved include; 

¶ To protect the integrity of the Tootgarook wetland groundwater dependant ecosystem 

¶ To implement all EPBC and FFG action plans applicable to recorded species and communities. 

¶ To maintain and improve the biological, physical and chemical quality of water with the watercourse, waterbody, wetland and soil. 

¶ To restore and maintain the natural hydrological regime and associated ability of wetland to carry environmental flows. 

¶ To avoid adverse impacts on the ecological character and values of the Tootgarook Wetland. 

¶ To encourage use or development that can secure conservation of significant Tootgarook wetland environmental values. 

¶ To avoid disturbing potential acid sulphate soils 

This is the first of a staged series of proposed changes which are planned for the swampôs future protection and guidance and which 

we welcome as hopefully heralding in a new era of management for this fragile site which the community has long sought protection 

for. 

It is also of significant note that the report presented to the Shire Councillors acknowledged the development of this new ESO proposal 

as being a result of a COMMUNITY GENERATED ACTION in support of strengthened provisions to protect the wetlands. All our 

members should be proud of the role which they have played to see change come about.  

Save Tootgarook Swamp has been fighting hard to protect the biodiversity of this beautiful site which you the community have told us 

you want to see preserved and we will continue to monitor and contribute to the changes being made for the wetlands protection and 

maintain a vigilant watch to ensure that the policies set up to look after our wetland are abided by. 
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 tŜƴƛƴǎǳƭŀ ²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ ²ŜŜƪΦ 
 

Peninsula Wetland Week is a new idea which we started last year. The idea being to have an entire week celebrating our local wet-
land environments. Held in September as part of Biodiversity month the idea was well supported by many locals and even visitors to 

the Peninsula even though it is still in its early stages of growth.  

The concept of Peninsula Wetland Week will likely take a while to catch on but we hope to get more involvement over time from other 

local wetland related groups and authorities as well as encourage the community to engage with these said groups and also to get out 
there and visit, learn about and celebrate our local Peninsula Wetlands.  

Below is a list of some of the things achieved over the week. 

We set up a Facebook page, Peninsula Wetland Week, where the community could see what events were being held throughout the 
peninsula during the week and how to get involved as well as ideas for wetland theme projects at home, e.g. build a rain garden, wet-
land theme baking ideas, or wetland education websites for kids to explore. We also allowed access for posts from the public so eve-

ryone could share photos of things they did during wetland week or ideas for celebrating wetlands.  

Friends of Coolart created a special event just for the week, Breakfast with the Birds, which included 2 guided walks through the wet-
lands with their knowledgeable Ranger who set up some special viewings with the scope for the day, like the scope viewings of the 

Cape Barren Geese which are new visitors to the wetlands.  

Several of the wetland Friends groups had their monthly working bee's during that week which we posted on the page so people could 
attend. 

Landcare had a RSVP organised walk for 20 people through the Trust for Nature Site Tootgarook Swamp at Boneo Park. 

Mornington Park Primary School performed the production, The Symphony, during Peninsula Wetland week. The whole school play 
showed the importance of caring for the environment and highlights the interrelated nature of all creatures in wetlands. The 'Our Envi-
ronment' Extension Group was also going to be presenting a workshop, 'Caring for Tanti Creek' at a Kids Teaching Kids Conference 

on the 12th September. 

Local business, Paino Bakery in Dromana, helped people celebrate wetland week by offering a free coffee if you visited and men-
tioned wetland week and also by having made up picnics for order to take out on a wetland visit. 

We also advertised the page through Facebook Advertising throughout the whole month leading up and several Wetland affiliated 
groups like Wetland Care Aus. shared the page on their own Facebook pages to give us more coverage. 

We will keep the Facebook page running with updates for next year's Peninsula Wetland Week and in the meantime try to get some 
more groups to be involved in the week. We encourage all our swamp supporters to get involved in celebrating all our wetlands not 

just the Tootgarook Swamp because ultimately the swamp will not survive without the existence of its sister wetlands which add to the 
network of biodiversity corridors so essential for the continuation of life both plant and animal.  

 

If you have ideas on how we can grow Peninsula Wetland Week 2015 weôd love to hear from you or better yet share your ideas on the 

Peninsula Wetland Week Facebook Page and lets get the community talking about wetlands and what part they can play in raising 
awareness of them and the important role which they play in our lives.  

The Peninsula Wetland Week Facebook Page. 
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!ŜǊƛŀƭ tƘƻǘƻΩǎ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ 

 

Lƴ ƻǳǊ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǿŜ ƳŜƴǝƻƴŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŎƻƳŜ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ǎƻƳŜ ƻƭŘ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ 
ŀŜǊƛŀƭ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ {ǿŀƳǇ ŀƴŘ ǿŜǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŀŎǉǳƛǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ 
Ƙŀǎ ƴƻǘ ƻŎŎǳǊǊŜŘ ȅŜǘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ƛƴŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƻōǘŀƛƴ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇŀǊǝŜǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ 
ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ǘƘŜƳΦ ¢ƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǝƳŀƭ ǎŜƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ƴŜƎŀǝǾŜǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 
Ϸпрлл ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜƴ Ƙƻǿ ǳǎŜŦǳƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƛƴ ŀŎǉǳƛǊƛƴƎ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭŜŘ 
ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ {ǿŀƳǇ ŀǊŜŀΣ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭ ǳǎŀƎŜΣ ǿŀǘŜǊ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ 
ǎǇǊŜŀŘΣ Ǉƭǳǎ ǾŜƎŜǘŀǝƻƴ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ƘƻǇŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ Ƨƻƛƴǘ ǇǳǊπ
ŎƘŀǎŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ƘƛǊŜΣ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŀǊǝŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
ōŜƴŜŬǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƎŀƛƴŜŘΦ ¢ƘƻǳƎƘ 
ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǎƘƻǿƴ ƴƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊǝŜǎ 
ƘŀǾŜ ȅŜǘ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƎƻƛƴƎ 
ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŀǎ ȅŜǘ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ 
ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǇŀǎǎŜŘΦ ¢Ƙǳǎ ǘƘŜ {ŀǾŜ ¢ƻƻǘπ
ƎŀǊƻƻƪ {ǿŀƳǇ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ Ƙŀǎ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŀŎǉǳƛǊŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀŜǊƛŀƭ ǇƘƻπ
ǘƻǎ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƴƻǘ ǇǳǊǎǳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƻ 
ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΦ  
²ƛǘƘ ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŘŜŎƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ Ǌǳƴ 
ŀ ŎǊƻǿŘŦǳƴŘƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ 
ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ tƻȊƛōƭŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎǝƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎŀǘŎƘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǝƴƎ ƛŦ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭΦ hƴŎŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘπ
ŜŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŀƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tƻȊƛōƭŜ ǘŜŀƳ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŀƘŜŀŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǇŜǊƛƻŘ ƻŦ ƳŀȄƛƳǳƳ у ǿŜŜƪǎ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǝƳŜ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎ ǇƭŜŘƎƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǊπ
ƎŜǘ Ǝƻŀƭ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ ²ŜΩƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ƻũŜǊƛƴƎ ǊŜǿŀǊŘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇƭŜŘƎŜǎ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻǳǊ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ LŦ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ƛƴƛǝŀǝǾŜ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŘǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀŜǊƛŀƭ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ƎƻƻŘ ǳǎŜ ŀƴŘ 
ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƻǳǊ ōƛƎ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ 
ŜȄƛǎǘŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ {ǿŀƳǇ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘƛŘŘŜƴ ŦƻǊ ŦŀǊ ǘƻƻ ƭƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƛǘǎ ǝƳŜ 
ǿŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘŀǘΦ {ƻ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ  
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 ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ      

²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ wŜǎŜǊǾŜǎ    

tǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ 
¢ƘŜ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ ²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ wŜǎŜǊǾŜΩǎ ŀǊǝŬŎƛŀƭ 

ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ǊǳŜƳŀƴǎ  wƻŀŘ {ǇƻǊǘǎ wŜπ

ǎŜǊǾŜ ƛǎ ǎŜǘ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǝƴƎ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ 

ȅŜŀǊΦ  

/ƻ5ŜǎƛƎƴ {ǘǳŘƛƻ ƛǎ ŎƻƭƭŀōƻǊŀǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ IŀƴŘǎ 

hƴ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ  

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ŀƴŘCǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ ²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ 

wŜǎŜǊǾŜǎΣ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ wƻǎŜōǳŘ ²Ŝǎǘ 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ ²ŜǘƭŀƴŘ wŜǎŜǊǾŜǎΦ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ŬǊǎǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ¸ƻǳǘƘ-ƭŜŘ 5Ŝπ

ǎƛƎƴ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ wƻǎŜōǳŘ  

{ŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ 9ŀǎǘōƻǳǊƴŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǎƛƎƴ ŀ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ 

ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƛƳǇƭŜπ

ƳŜƴǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ¢ƻƻǘƎŀǊƻƻƪ ²Ŝǘπ

ƭŀƴŘ wŜǎŜǊǾŜΦ  

LŘŜŀǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘΥ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǘƘπ

ǿŀȅǎ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴǾƛǝƴƎΣ ƛƳǇǊƻǾƛƴƎ ōƻŀǊŘǿŀƭƪǎ 

ŀƴŘ ǿŀƭƪǿŀȅǎΣ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŎǳƭǇǘǳǊŜΣ 

ŀƴŘ ŀƴ ƛŘŜƴǝǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ 

ƎǊŜŀǘ ŘŜǎƛƎƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜŘ ǿƘƛŎƘ 

ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀŘŘ ŎƘŀǊŀŎǘŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘ ŀǊŜŀΦ  

hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ 

ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛŘŜŀǎ 

ǘƻ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜΦ tǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎƘƻǿ 

ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǿŜǘƭŀƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƛŘǎ ōŀŎƪ 

ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƴŀǘǳǊŜΦ DƻƻŘ Ƨƻō ƎǳȅǎΦ 

Participatory design workshop at the Mornington Penin-
sula Shire council offices with kids from Eastbourne 
Primary School and Rosebud Secondary College, com-
munity members and project stakeholders.   

Shire Stakeholder Committee 
 

The Shire coordinated Swamp Stakeholder Committee which we take an active 
role in has met twice since our last newsletter and we are happy to say that 
steady progress is being made by the Council with regards the preservation 
and protection of Tootgarook Swamp. 

Though we went in unsure of how seriously the Council would take its role in 
regards to the swamp and whether it would hear and acknowledge the voice of 
the community given how long the area has been fought for by advocates like 
Norman McKinlay.  We are now confident that the Shire is most certainly step-
ping up to the challenge of managing the Tootgarook Swamp for the future and 
not only that but that they are actually pretty excited about it and the potential 
which this fragile area has as a showpiece of the Mornington Peninsula natural 
environment.  

The first of the two meetings was held in August 2014 and we were treated to 
an in-depth presentation from highly regarded local zoologist, Malcolm Legg, 
who had been carrying out a year long survey of the swamp for the Shire. What 
he presented solidified for many of the members and for the Shire officers and 
Councillors alike what we have been saying all along, that the Tootgarook 
Swamp is a highly complex and uniquely biodiverse ecosystem with no com-
parison on the Mornington Peninsula and that itôs protection and preservation is 
imperative. Following this presentation we went on to work as teams writing up 
our thoughts and ideas for the Tootgarook Wetland Management Plan which 
the Shire will use to make into a final draft in the near future. Though we were 
limited for time we were able to take these sheets away and work on them with 
our Save Tootgarook Swamp members and draw your knowledge and thoughts 
to really come up with some great strategies for the management plan which 

we then forwarded on the Shire Tootgarook Swamp Team. It was fantastic for 
our group to be able to be part of this process since we hope it will help guide 
the Shire in forming a suitable Management Plan for the Tootgarook Swamp 
something which is sorely needed but which could be damaging if it is not done 
in a careful and informed manner.  

The second of the meetings was an end of year meeting in December 2014 in 
which we heard from Guest Speaker, Cassie Price, Regional Manager for Wet-

land Care Australia. This was significant because Wetland Care Australia is the 
only non-government agency in Australia solely devoted to Wetlands. Ms Price 
had valuable knowledge to share having been involved in many wetland preser-
vation and restoration projects across Australia many of which have not been 
that dissimilar to the Tootgarook Swamp. We are hopeful that the Shire will be 
able to form a relationship with Wetland Care Australia, one in which they can 
offer support and guidance for Shire as they work towards the goal of restora-
tion and long-term sustainable management of the Tootgarook Swamp. Look-
ing after a wetland is not an easy task and many challenges need to faced and 
addressed at the Tootgarook Swamp but with the right attitude, which the Shire 
seems to have, and the right knowledge and support network it can be done 
and done well. There was a final team discussion about ideas for Tootgarook 
Wetland community events for the future which can engage and inform the 
community about the wetland. We are fully supportive of this project and indeed 
have already been actively running events as a group. Save Tootgarook 
Swamp believes that the best protection for the Tootgarook Swamp is to en-
gage the local and wider community and really get them excited and interested 
in there local wetland. We want them to feel proud of this unique spot and we 
want them to want to be part of caring for it both now and in the future.   

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hands-On-Learning-Australia/150584431681818
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hands-On-Learning-Australia/150584431681818
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Hands-On-Learning-Australia/150584431681818
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsofTootgarookWetlandReserves
https://www.facebook.com/FriendsofTootgarookWetlandReserves
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rosebud-West-Wetland-Upgrade/774141239298887
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rosebud-West-Wetland-Upgrade/774141239298887
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rosebud-Secondary-College/161923683823724
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rosebud-Secondary-College/161923683823724
https://maps.google.com.au/maps?expflags=enable_star_based_justifications:true&ie=UTF8&f=d&daddr=Vern+Wright+Reserve,+Rosebud+West+VIC+3940&geocode=CT5xLFWdb67LFap4tv0dNImiCCHw0zEFdlYEDw&gl=AU&hl=enC:/Users/Camo/Documents/Adobe
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Shire Nature Strips Policy 

 

Recently the Council placed the new draft Private Works on Nature Strips and Road 
Reserves Policy on public exhibition. 

Considering that some of the former Tootgarook Swamp is now part of urban 
areas and remnant vegetation still occurs in areas of nature strips and road 

reserves we deemed it necessary for Save Tootgarook Swamp Inc to put in a 
submission regarding this draft proposal. 

A total of 20 submissions were received over the exhibition period and when 
it was finally bought back to Council for consideration a small number of the 
submitters were highlighted in the report including ourselves with a short dis-
course on our submission which read as follows, 

ñThe submission received from Save Tootgarook Swamp Inc. suggested that 
the guidelines for planting on nature strips should be strengthened and plant-
ings restricted to native species only. The submission goes on to note the 
beneficial effects of enhancing native vegetation corridors would enhance the 
overall landscape of the Peninsula and further contribute to meeting the ob-
jectives of the UNESCO Biosphere Reserve. This submission also raised 
questions about how the Shire proposes to enforce its policy once adopted.ò 

In the end the policy was passed allowing for approved plantings by residents 
along Nature strips and road reserves. This of course sounds easy but the 
whole process itself is somewhat complex needing a site plan etc. and re-
quires the signing of a memorandum of understanding with Shire accepting 
responsibility for the works and maintenance etc. 

So no we probably wonôt be seeing mass vegie gardens popping up every-
where but it does mean that thoughtful residents now have the opportunity to 
create extended areas of indigenous flora which can make a significant con-
tribution to biodiversity across the Mornington Peninsula. 

We are proud to have our input taken into consideration in the Councilôs re-

port 

contact@savetootgarookswamp.org 

 

Would you like to write an  

article for our next newsletter? 

Please email your article to  

contact@savetootgarookswamp.org 

 

The catch it has to be about the Tootgarook Swamp catchment. 

Organization Name  

 нлмп !ƴƴǳŀƭ  

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎΦ 
 

We held our second annual General 

Meeting on Sunday, 5th October 2014 
at Vern Wright Reserve Community 

Hall in Rosebud West. 

It was a time to review our successes 

over the past year and looking back we 
certainly had a busy year. 

Preparing for 2 VCAT cases in the 
swamp took up a fair chunk of the year 

but we still found time to finalise and 
release our Swamp Management 
Guidelines, participate in the Stake-

holder committee set up to guide the 
future management of the swamp and 
hold a World Wetland Day community 

event and prepare for another one and 
thatôs just a snippet of what weôve been 

up too.  

For the future we expect many chal-
lenges ahead but we are preparing for 
them and with perseverance and con-

tinued pressure on the authorities to do 
whatôs needed for the swamps protec-
tion we anticipate good success for the 

Tootgarook Swamps preservation.  

2015 is promising to be an interesting 
year for the Tootgarook Swamp and 
Save Tootgarook Swamp intends to be 

right in the thick of it, whatever it may 
be.  

You can download the full slideshow of 
our past year off our website. 

http://www.savetootgarookswamp.org/ 

Our Annual General Meeting. 


